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We are a Respectful, Responsible, Safe and Successful School 

Caswell Street, PEAK HILL NSW 2869 

P: 02 6869 1304 E: peakhill-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

W: www.peakhill-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Report 

Term 3  Week 8 - Friday, 13 September 2024

                 Peak Hill Central School 

      Newsletter 

As the term draws to a close, I thank parents and carers for their ongoing support of our fantas c community 
school. 
The last day of term is Friday 27 September. It is expected that students a end each day up un l the end of 
term. Learning resumes for all students Kindergarten—Year 11 on Monday 14 October. 
We are now taking Enrolments for all years 
especially new students entering Kindergarten 
and Year 7 in 2025. Please contact the front 
office if you need an enrolment pack. Kick Start 
Kindy con nues into Term 4 and Year 7 2025 
Transi on days begin star ng with a Student 
and Parent Informa on session on Wednesday 
16 October 10am in the school library. (Please 
refer to the adver sement on page 3) 
In light of the current media a en on regarding 
the governments push for age restric ons on 
social media pla orms for children it is mely to 
remind our community of our mobile phone 
policy at school. Mobile phones are banned for 
all students at school during school hours. If a 
student needs a phone for safely and 
communica on to and from school, they are to hand their phone to Mr Neilsen when they arrive at school and 
collect at the comple on of the school day. Mr Neilsen will store the phone safely in a locker. Social media 

bullying remains a major issue in all communi es including 
ours where ac vity on social media at night can have an 
impact on rela onships at school. I urge all parents to 
know what their children are up to on social media and act 
as good role models by not pos ng poten ally defamatory 
or bullying comments regarding students, teachers or the 
school. If you are aware of any inappropriate social media 
posts, please contact me at the school. 
Stage 4 students are par cipa ng in resilience training with 
Dubbo Headspace each Wednesday to assist them in 
friendships, ge ng along with each other and other issues 
affec ng today’s adolescence. 
Other highlights of the past fortnight has included the 
Agricultural Show Teams success at West Wyalong Show, 
the launch of Western Access Shearing and Fencing trailer 
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Deputy Principal  
(Rlg) 
Miss Sarah O’Leary 
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Ms Kim Dern 
 
Treasurer 
Ms Brenda Stewart 

covered by & 7NEWS on Tuesday for use in Primary Industry and Agricultural lessons and 
assessments, Gobondery/ NARRAF Touch and Netball Gala Day and the par cipa on of 
Zane, Beau and Shaq at State Athle cs in Homebush this 
week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratula ons to all students for trying for personal best always. 
Students have un l the end of week 4 Term 4 to achieve Gold Level for our PBL  end of 
year rewards excursions. 
 
Mr Peter Neilsen 
Principal 
 
 

As the term comes to a close, secondary students are working on comple ng their 
assessment tasks for Term Three. Stage Four HSIE students are working on their 
landscapes and landforms assessments. It is pleasing to see the students comple ng tasks 
at home and working hard in class researching their chosen landscapes. What's even 
more deligh ul is their enjoyment in sharing the fantas c landscapes of the world they 
have discovered in their research. Here are some photos showing their dedica on to the 
tasks 
 
Stage 5 HSIE is crea ng plans for a sustainable city as a new area of growth in the Central 
West. Ac ng as Town Planners, they use ideas from their lessons and research to plan 
their ci es with sustainable buildings, transport, and other infrastructure. Extension 
students are crea ng models of sustainable houses. 
 
As year 12 students prepare to finish up this term, a sense of nostalgia fills the air. I 
remember when they were all in year 8, the year I first came to Peak Hill Central School. 
They have all grown up so much since then, and it's a bi ersweet feeling to see them all 
ready to finish the year. I know I'm going to miss them, and I wish them all the best for 
their futures. 

Head Teacher’s Report 
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Head Teacher’s Con nued 

Our Triple S Support Team working with the whole 
staff on Numeracy finished up this week. We are very 
grateful for all the help they have given us, with new 
strategies and resources to use across the curriculum 
with our students aimed at helping all students 
understand numeracy in every subject area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wishing everyone a happy and res ul holiday, and 
enjoy the beau ful weather! 
 
Ms Brenda Stewart 
Head Teacher Secondary Studies 
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Primary Assemblies 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Kick Start Kindy 
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West Wyalong Show 2024 
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Food Tech , Hospitality and Primary Industries 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



8 

 

Kindergarten / Year 1 Guya News Year 1/2 /3 Gugaa News  

KINDERGARTEN/YEAR 1 GUYA—NEWS 
 
It has been another  fantas c   fortnight  of    learning 
in Kindergarten/Year 1. 
 
In English, our learners are making fantas c   progress 
with their phonics skills. We’ve been     exploring new 
sounds and      digraphs like “ee”      d “qu,”  and    our 
students are keen to use these     in their spelling  and 
wri ng   ac vi es. It’s     been    amazing    to see their 
growing confidence as  they apply  these     new skills! 
A big shoutout to our reading champions!     Our class 
has proudly won the Home Reading     trophy for two 
fortnights in a row. This achievement   is a testament 
to our students’ dedica on and    your     support    at 
home. Let’s keep the momentum going—keep those 
home readers coming! 
 
Mathema cs this fortnight has been all about number 
sense. We’ve been learning how to break numbers 
into smaller parts and comparing numbers to find the 
bigger one. Our favourite game right now is “Bust,” 
where we use ten-frames, dice and counters, and try 
not to go bust! Your child might like to teach 
someone at home how to play. 
 
In Geography, we’re discovering the world of maps. 
Our class has been learning about different map 
features and how they help 
us understand our 
surroundings. 
 
Miss Ella Bandur 
Classroom Teacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 1/2/3 GUGAA—NEWS 
 
Students in the Gugaas have been having a lot of fun 
working on patterns, informal measurement and place 
value during Maths. 
 
We have been learning how to play “Go Fish” which has 
improved our number recogni on, turn-taking and 
strategising skills.  
 
Mrs Lyndal Edge and Mrs Kelley Westco  
Classroom Teachers 
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Year 5/6 Wambuwuny News 

YEAR 3/4 DINAWAN— NEWS 

This fortnight has been full of hands on learning and 
engaging discussions. In English, students have been 
studying the story of a dingo named Wandi, an 
endangered alpine dingo who got taken by an eagle 
and dropped in a suburban backyard. Students have 
explored the importance of animal sanctuaries in 
saving endangered wildlife. They created a poster and 
persuasive wri ng piece to convince people to save 
dingos. Students then gave feedback to their peers 
using post it notes. 
 
In mathema cs students have wrapped up their 
explora on in frac ons. Students played games like 
Rob the Frac on (a varia on of Rob the Nest) and used 
hands on materials to represent frac ons. 
 
In HSIE, the Dinawan class have been looking at 
countries and con nents. They are busy researching 
and studying a country to dress up as in week 10. 
 

 
Miss Lucinda Pickering 
Classroom Teacher 

 
 
 
 

YEAR 5/6 WAMBUWUNY—NEWS 

Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Classroom Teacher 
 

Year 3/4  Dinawan News 



10 

 

School A endance Ma ers 
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Community Informa on 
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Term  3 & 4 Calendar 

 
 


